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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

APPLICATION OF JESSAMINE-SOUTH ) 
ELKHORN WATER DISTRICT FOR ) CASE NO. 2006-00156 
APPROVAL OF A SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT ) 
CHARGE PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:090 ) 

O R D E R  

On April 13, 2006, Jessamine-South Elkhorn Water District ("Jessamine District") 

tendered its application for the establishment of a system development charge for 

customers in its Northwest Service Area. Pursuant to Administrative Regulation 807 

KAR 5:001, Section 2(2), and Administrative Regulation 807 KAR 5:090, Commission 

Staff reviewed this application and found certain deficiencies. On April 21, 2006, 

Commission Staff advised Jessamine District by letter that the application was deficient 

and requested that Jessamine District cure the noted deficiencies no later than May 8, 

When Jessamine District failed to respond, Commission Staff notified Jessamine 

District that its response was past due and requested that Jessamine District correct the 

noted deficiencies by June 23, 2006. On July 19, 2006, Jessamine District requested 

an extension of time until November 1, 2006 in which to submit the deficiencies noted in 

our letter of April 21, 2006. 

After considering the request for extension of time and being otherwise 

sufficiently advised, the Commission finds that Jessamine District's request should be 

denied. The Commission further finds that, as Jessamine District is not currently able to 



proceed with its application and is unable to do so until November 1, 2006, Jessamine 

District's application should be denied as prematurely filed and that this case should be 

closed. When Jessamine District has assembled the information necessary to make 

complete its application in accordance with Administrative Regulation 807 KAR 5:090, it 

may submit a new application and may petition to incorporate by reference into that 

application the materials contained in its present submission. 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED that: 

1. Jessamine District's Application is denied without prejudice. 

2. This case is closed and shall be removed from the Commission's docket. 

Done at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 28th day of J u l y ,  2006. 

By the Commission 

Case No. 2006-00156 


